Exec. Com November 24, 1981 Mr. Thomas Kendall, President URANTIA Foundation 533 Diversey Parkway Chicago, IL 60614 Dear Tom: At the last meeting of the Executive Committee on October 17, 1981, a resolution presented and passed at the General Council meeting of August 1, 1981, was discussed and approved to be sent to URANTIA Foundation. The following is the resolution: Whereas a function of URANTIA Brotherhood is to promote the dissemination of the teachings of The URANTIA Book in foreign lands and among non-English speaking peoples everywhere; and Whereas the unavailability of any foreign language translation, and particularly the unavailability of translations in French and Spanish, limits the Brotherhood in fulfilling its mission. Therefore be it resolved that the Executive Committee exert every reasonable effort to assist URANTIA Foundation in the preparation and/or publication of suitable translations in French and Spanish to facilitate the work of URANTIA Brotherhood, and that the Executive Committee report to the next General Council the status of the progress in obtaining suitable translations of The URANTIA Book in French and Spanish, together with any assistance offered or given URANTIA Foundation in preparing such translations. After the Foundation Trustees have had the opportunity to discuss the above resolution, I look forward to hearing from you concerning ways in which we may be of assistance. Sincerely, John Hales, President URANTIA Brotherhood JH/jm cc: URANTIA Foundation